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Statement from Sheriff Pat Garrett 
Monday, August 31, 2020 
 
Yesterday, Governor Brown issued a statement asking local law enforcement leaders to provide 
personnel and resources to assist the Portland Police Bureau (PPB), following Saturday's 
shooting death that was connected to protests.  
 
As Washington County Sheriff, I commit to support PPB through indirect ways, like analyzing 
risks associated with social media, air support, assisting with a specific criminal investigation, 
etc. At this time, I do not plan to send deputies to work directly in Portland. PPB is a terrific 
partner and I am very sympathetic to what they are enduring. However, the lack of political 
support for public safety, the uncertain legal landscape, the current volatility combined with 
intense scrutiny on use of force presents an unacceptable risk if deputies were deployed 
directly. Lastly, I support the steps outlined in the Joint Media Release by the Oregon State 
Sheriff's Association and the Oregon Association of Chiefs of Police, and remain committed to 
work with partners and community leaders towards peace and an end to violence. 
 
 

 
 

Sheriff Pat Garrett 
 


